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Thursday, 1 October 2020  

FISHERMANS BEND DEVELOPMENT BOARD REAPPOINTED 

City planning expert Meredith Sussex will continue to lead the organisation charged with advancing Australia’s 
largest urban renewal precinct – Fishermans Bend. 

Minister for Business Precincts Martin Pakula today confirmed Ms Sussex’s reappointment as chair of the 
Fishermans Bend Development Board, along with new terms for the board’s five other members.  

Ms Sussex has built a reputation for professional excellence and leadership in a distinguished career in the Victorian 
public service, including in the key role of Coordinator-General of Infrastructure, and the private sector. 

Divided into five precincts, Fishermans Bend covers 480 hectares on the south-west border of Melbourne‘s CBD 
and is forecast to accommodate 80,000 people and 80,000 jobs by 2050. The board’s key function is to develop the 
overall strategy and oversee implementation of plans to deliver this vision.  

Fishermans Bend is a designated Business Precinct and will play an important role in Victoria’s recovery from the 
coronavirus pandemic. Almost $400 million in investment has recently been approved for Fishermans Bend, 
including three projects providing over 700 dwellings including 43 affordable homes.  

Business leader and Myer Foundation president Martyn Myer, entrepreneur and chair of the Wheeler Centre Susan 
Oliver, transport industry leader Gary Liddle, former EPA chair Cheryl Batagol and ex-City of Port Phillip mayor Janet 
Bolitho will continue to serve with Ms Sussex on the development board. 

The board works closely with the Victorian Government on implementing the Fishermans Bend Framework. 
Members bring a strong mix of skills and knowledge to their roles and each has made substantial contributions to 
the operation of the board.  

Quotes attributable to Minister for Business Precincts Martin Pakula 

“Fishermans Bend is part of Victoria’s heritage and is poised to make a significant contribution to a vibrant and 
productive future for the state.“ 

“This is a city-shaping opportunity and we’ll work with the development board to deliver jobs and homes for 
thousands of Victorians.“ 

Quotes attributable to Fishermans Bend Development Board chair Meredith Sussex 

“I look forward to continuing the board’s work on Fishermans Bend, including its contribution to Victoria’s economic 
recovery from coronavirus.“  

“The recent announcement of permits for Fishermans Bend projects is a strong signal to industry of the 
government’s commitment to the vision for the precinct.” 

 


